June 11, 1996 Minutes of the Tassel Top Committee

Members present: Bob Metz, Chairperson; Jim Lewis, and Stephen Swick, Ranger.

The agenda was approved as presented.

The minutes were approved after the correction of the committee meeting date.

Old Business:

1. Bob Metz talked with Sharon Walgreen regarding moving the Raymond Recreation Swimming Program to Tassel Top Beach. The program will stay at Crescent Lake this summer.

2. The Tassel Top flyers have been distributed to several local stores and will be taken to the Library and Sebago State Park.

New Business:

1. Ranger Swick report: Michael Waterhouse is working at Die Electric and may not be able to continue at Tassel Top. In that event, we will need another full-time gatekeeper (20-25 hrs).

The bouys are in place. The two picnic tables loaned to the Gagnon Park have been returned. The changing rooms have been cleaned. The partition fence needs to be braced and the paths to the picnic tables trimmed. The cabin has been rented for five weeks. The Snack Bar will open June 22nd and has applied for a license. When the parking lot is full, the Park will be closed.

- 2. It was suggested that we post signs 1/4 a mile on both sides of Rt. 301 announcing the Tassel Top entryway
- 3. Steve Swick was asked to call Lloyd Thompson for testing of the fire extinguishers.
- 4. At this time we do not have a cabin agreement. E. Allen was going to outline one for the committee.

The next meeting will be July 10, 1996, 7:00 p.m. at Town Hall. Meeting adjourned at 7:46 p.m.

6/11/96 Ranger Report employees: Pat Peluso steve swick Sue Malorey mike materhouse 800 Margie Swick-sub 370.00 9pp(0X. Profits + / now Ray/Rec -No Insur. Buoys --tesped\_ lawns -Loyd Thompson check porto-pot Wall cabin rentals - 5 + 2-3 prime neeles 1e/T Signs - soc water about timite signs need for 2 more tubles? LIST OF Tassel top committee in Quand howe - closing Beach it Full Fred July U - Won cabin agreement Next meeting